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Academic Assembly Meeting No. 17 
Monday, May 9, 2022 

2:05 p.m. – 3:35 p.m., CHDN 142 & Zoom Meeting 

MINUTES 

Members Present: 
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members rotating out each year to ensure continuity on Academic Assembly. Mathematical 
analysis determines proportional representation and will be evaluated each year.  

IV. AcA Officer Election Presentations     2:45 p.m. – 3:06 p.m. 

The Nomination Committee received three nominations: one for Vice President for Policy and two 
for President-Elect. All nominees are eligible for office and have been accepted as candidates. 
Voting will be conducted remotely via Qualtrics beginning on May 20 and ending on May 23. 
Results will be presented at the next AcA meeting. Due to being on sabbatical, the candidate for 
VP for Policy will email her statement to Academic Assembly. The two candidates for President-
Elect presented their statements for office and answered questions from faculty. Key topics 
discussed were economic hardships, equity and constructive collaboration with administration.  

V. Enrollment Updates, Melore Nielsen     3:10 p.m. – 3:20 p.m. 

Melore Nielsen, Vice Provost for Enrollment Management, updated AcA on current Fall Quarter 
2022 enrollment projections following May 1: 

a. 1,000 First Time in College (FTIC) students committed to Seattle University. Compared to 
previous years, more Washington State residents have committed, which may imply COVID 
is influencing students to stay closer to home. 

b. Challenges with attracting and retaining international students was addressed. Compared to 
previous years, fewer international students have committed. For those who have 
committed, there is an opportunity to focus on providing more support and resources for 
their abroad educational experience (i.e., ensuring student housing).  

c. There are fewer applications this year than last year but there is a higher yield of deposits.  
d. To date, target discount rates have not been met (approximately by 1%). Discount rates 

have increased from previous years which has attracted a more diverse student body.  
e. There is a new Director of Orientation Programs. Good work is underway.  

 
VI. Closing Remarks        3:35 p.m. – 3:35 p.m. 


